Seil Coastal Rowing Club

5th Annual General Meeting, 8th December 2017, 7.30pm  Seil Hall 
Draft Minutes

Present: Convenor – Sue Fenton, Treasurer – Mary Norris, James Fenton, Gus Wallace, Jan Fraser, Sue Turner, Ray Turner, George Houston, Ray Norris, Jean Ainslie, Uta Binnie, Nick Bowles.

Also present: John Gordon, Alec Wallace (coastguard) and Suzie Alvis
1. Apologies: Louise Wilson, Allan and Fiona Coutts, Helen Glennie, Ewan Kennedy
Sue opened the meeting and revealed the winner of the bottle of whisky!
2. Minutes of 2016 AGM

The minutes were read and approved without amendment.

Proposed: George Houston

Seconded: Ray Turner

3. Matters Arising

Nothing raised.

4. Convenor’s Report

2017 was apparently the wettest year on record, and it also seemed like it was the windiest one too; a great many outings were cancelled or not mooted because of the forecast. When the weather was good, we often didn’t manage to get a crew together which was very frustrating. With numbers falling, and ages rising,  I even looked at the constitution to see what should happen to the skiff should the club fold.

In February, we took the skiff out of the water for ‘fettling’ spurred on by the collapse of the launching trolley.  Allan & Fiona kindly provided their garage, and a complete paint job was undertaken. Thanks to all who helped paint, and manhandle the skiff. The bearings were changed on the road trailer and some modifications made, The trailer had been lent to the Oban skiff over Hogmanay and some strange things had happened to it! The launching trailer was mended, on two occasions, by Allan and James. We are grateful to the Coutts for the cups of tea and work behind the scenes over the month that we were in dry dock - it always takes longer than expected for paint to dry in the winter. John Ferris kindly sorted more sacrificial plates and thole pins, and James redesigned and made the foot stretchers. Nick Bowles very kindly sorted the website and got rid of tons of Russian spam.

As a result of the SCRA oar consultation, of which Ewan was part, Seil opted to beta test a new design of standard oar for the St Ayles skiff. We had wanted to make some longer oars anyway and spares are always useful. Ewan started them in July, largely on his own although there was one workshop to help with sanding and spokeshaving. The oars were transported to Ray and Mary’s garage in September, and varnished and painted - thanks to Ray and Mary for cups of tea and varnishing expertise.

In May, Selkie travelled to Glencoe to give try a row sessions at the RYA Push the Boat Out event at Glencoe Boat Club. The Melfort Muster, planned to include the Luing and Kilmelford skiffs, didn’t happen. A lack of rowers, and a bad forecast, kyboshed this row to Eileen Gamnha, equidistant between the three clubs. We were invited to row the Tay from Dundee to Perth, with the Broughty Ferry Club, but only one, me, took part from Seil. The Loch Sunart Raid, organised by the Mull club, was cancelled because of bad weather - three of us Seileachs were going to join the Mull rowers in rowing from Tobermory to Strontian. One club member attended the inaugural Iona skiff regatta.

Over the year we entertained visiting rowers from Arran, Glasgow, Cromarty and the USA. The Americans helped to make up our crew for the Castle to Crane Race -13 miles from Dumbarton to the Finnieston Crane in the heart of Glasgow. Selkie also initiated folk from Appin and Loch Awe into the joys of skiff building and rowing; both groups are building now. 

Six of us travelled to Loch Tummel at the end of October, for the SCRA Freshwater Sprints. We made up a third of the Northwest Team and had three races each in very windy weather; even James was pressganged into Rowing. I was the NW captain, and also organised the whole event; I continue to serve on the SCRA committee.

Plans for 2018 include a row around the island of Ulva with Mull, in the spring, and a transit of the Crinan Canal as part of a voyage from Inveraray to Oban, in conjunction with the Queensferry club. A beach clean is also planned - this last year was the first time for three years that we hadn’t organised one.

A display about the skiff formed part of the Slate Heritage Trust’s exhibition in the hall in April, raising the profile of the skiff in the community.

We are very lucky that Mike & Morag continue to allow us to keep Selkie at the boatyard, which has access to the water at all states of the tide. As part of the sea access group at the community council, I am acutely aware of the lack of suitable launching places for small craft all around the island.

I would like to thank James for towing the skiff to events, especially as he had the towbar put on the car just for the skiff and as we broke the car’s suspension, both sides, towing out of the Boat Club at Glencoe.

Finally, Selkie is a community boat. It would be great if more local folk would come along to row her, especially those without bus passes.

Sue added that the new oars were almost complete.

5. Treasurer’s Report

The accounts 2067-17 were read and accepted by the members. Mary pointed out that we collected £70 less in subscriptions, and that there had been no big fundraising effort as in previous years. The fees to SCRA were the same as the previous year. Out of the £500 spent on the skiff, £300 was spent on timber and most of the rest was on paint and varnish. Insurance increased by £10. Sue pointed out that SCRA do not usually charge entry fees but the Castle to Crane entry was £80. The accounts show a deficit of $472.51 but we still have a healthy balance of £1518.67

Many thanks to Jean Ainslie for auditing the accounts.

James asked if we needed to buy new lifejackets. 

Nick commented that weighing the gas cylinder would show if a replacement cylinder was needed. 

Sue T asked if we intended to give a gift to Balvicar Boatyard as in the previous year.

Mary replied yes, but this had not been purchased before the end of our financial year in October.

Uta asked how many members we have.

Sue replied 17, and that having under 20 members gives us a reduced rate with SCRA.

Uta asked if this will allow us to race next year and Sue confirmed this.

6. Election of Officers and Working Group

Sue proposed that Mary continue as Treasurer as she took over from Louise during the year, and Mary agreed, members unanimously affirmed this proposal.

James proposed that Sue remain as convenor, and this was seconded by Mary.

The Working Group continues to be James Fenton, Gus Wallace and Ewan Kennedy.

7. Membership Fees

It was agreed to retain the membership fee at £10.

Nick asked if there was a reduction for young people. Sue commented that this had not yet arisen. Gus suggested that we make a decision and it was agreed that there would be no membership charges for young people in full time education.

8. Winter Maintenance

Selkie does not require much done, some paintwork and completion of fittings for the new oars.

Gus asked if the road trailer met the increasingly strict requirements. Sue confirmed that it did but suggested that the Working Group check it over.

9. AoB

Sue confirmed that the Oban skiff has been completed and is at the Sailing Club, but no launch date has been announced yet.

Mary said that membership fees would be welcome.

Nick told us that the website has been moved to a new server which would improve its performance.

James proposed a vote of thanks to Sue and Mary which was warmly endorsed by the members.

The formal AGM closed at 7.55p.m. and was followed by a very interesting and informative talk from Alec Wallace on the workings of the Coastguard and the recent research into cold water shock.

Jan Fraser

10th December 2017

